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From the Editor: 

 
       It is our pleasure to bring to these pages an 

article written by our late friend and neighbor, 
Marlon Copley. Some of Marlon’s happiest hours 
were spent in the garden of her home at 862 The 
Arlington, Berkeley, in pursuit of her hybridizing. 
We thank Michael Copley for his cooperation in 
making available the photograph of Marion which 
appears on Page 4.  

       Dara Emergy was the first to draw our attention 
to Panayoti Callas’ PCI notes in the Bulletin of the 
American Rock Garden Society. Panayoti has 
written for us a sparkling new article; see Page 8.  

       Beginning with the Spring issue, we will have 
continuous paging throughout a volume, to aid the 
compiler of our hoped-for Almanac index.  

       Please get your material in early for the Spring 
1978 issue. With the America Iris Society 
convening in San Jose in April, it will be a busy 
season; your contribution should reach us by 
January 1. 

 
  Happy holidays! 
  Olive 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 

[text rewritten from photocopy, too dark 
to be readable after scanning. KS] 




























